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  GEORGIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
Sedation Committee Meeting 

2 Peachtree St., N.W., 36th Floor 
Atlanta, GA  30303 
September 15, 2017 

9:00 a.m. 

 

The following Committee members were present: Staff present: 

Dr. Antwan Treadway, Chair     Tanja Battle, Executive Director 

Dr. Tom Godfrey      Brandi Howell, Bus Support Analyst I 

     

        Visitors:    

        Sonya Dillard, CMI Health 

        Dr. John Dennis, CMI Health 

 

Open Session  

 

Dr. Treadway established that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 9:18 a.m. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Dr. Godfrey made a motion to approve the Public and Executive Session minutes for the February 

10, 2017 meeting.  Dr. Treadway seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the 

motion.  

 

Appearance  

Appearance by Dr. John Dennis, CMI Health.  Dr. Dennis thanked the Committee for the 

opportunity to speak to its members.  Dr. Dennis provided the Committee with information on the 

PC-900B Capnograph and Oximeter device.  Ms. Dillard gave a demonstration on how the device 

works.  Following the presentation, Dr. Treadway thanked Dr. Dennis and Ms. Dillard for providing 

information regarding the unit.  Dr. Treadway suggested Dr. Dennis contact Georgia Dental Society 

(GDS) and Georgia Dental Association (GDA) to present this information to its members. 

 

Dr. Tom Godfrey made a motion and Dr. Antwan Treadway seconded and the Committee voted to 

enter into Executive Session in accordance with O.C.G.A. §43-1-19(h)(2), §43-11-47(h) and §43-1-

2(k) to deliberate and receive information on applications.  Voting in favor of the motion were those 

present who included Dr. Tom Godfrey and Dr. Antwan Treadway. 

 

Executive Session  

 

 J.M. 

 

No votes were taken in Executive Session.  Dr. Treadway declared the meeting back in Open 

Session. 

 

Open Session  

 

Dr. Godfrey made a motion to approve the recommendation based on deliberations in Executive  

Session as follows: 
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 J.M. Directed staff to respond by stating per board rule, the facility must have the 

equipment to establish intravascular access.  While it is suggested the applicant pursue the 

education to establish intravenous access, board rules and regulations do not require it. 

 

Dr. Treadway seconded and the Committee voted unanimously in favor of the motion. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 9:39 

a.m. 

 

Minutes recorded by Brandi P. Howell, Business Support Analyst I  

Minutes edited by Tanja D. Battle, Executive Director 


